COMMISSIONER’'S JOURNAL

Wednesday Regular May 7, 2014

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Wednesday, May 7, 2014 with
Mr. Gary Fischer, Mr. Dane Shryock, and Mr. D. Curtis Lee. Also in attendance was Ms. Beth
Scott, The Beacon and Mrs. Mary Beck, Administrator/Clerk.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Shryock made a motion, second by Mr. Lee to approve the minutes for the Monday, May 5,
2014 meeting as presented.

Vote: Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Lee yea
Dog Wardens Report

Received the Dog Wardens Report for the week ending May 5, 2014 with 8 dogs picked up by the
warden, 2 dogs brought in as strays, 3 dogs destroyed, 6 citations issued, 23 calls handled, 16 dog
licenses sold, 7 late fees paid, 8 dogs sold, 6 dogs redeemed, 3 dogs per owner surrender, $60.00 in
boarding fees collected for a total of $641.00 in fees collected.
Auditors Certificate

Received the Certificate from the County Auditor that the total appropriations from each fund do
not exceed the Official Estimate of Resources.

Official Amended Certificate
Received the Official Amended Certificate of Estimated Resources dated April 30, 2014 from the
Coshocton County Budget Commission.

Then and Now Certificates

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to approve the following Then and Now
Certificates which have been certified by the County Auditor.

PAYEE AMOUNT DEPARTMENT ACCOUNT NUMBER
Perry Pro Tech., Inc. $9.476.60 Commissioners 001-0110-5400.00
Coshocton Co. DJFS $127,082.82 DIJFS 090-0100-400.01

Vote: Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Lee yea

Transfers/Additionals/Reduction

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to approve the following
Transfers/Additionals/Reductions which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Additional- Sheriff

FROM TO AMOUNT
Unappropriated Fund Balance 001-0610-5210.01 New Cruisers $75,448.77
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Transfer — Commissioners
001-0430-5210.00 Equipment  001-0430-5261.00 Leases $1,804.29
Transfer — Litter
200-0100-5400.00 Oth. Exp. 200-0100-5260.01 Disposal $200.00
Additional — Litter
Revenue not anticipated 200-0100-5260.01 Disposal Fee $1,420.00
Vote: Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Lee yea

Boy Scout Camp — FFA Environmental Testing

At 8:45 a.m. The Commissioners left the office to attend the FFA Environmental Testing at the Boy
Scout Camp. At 9:55 a.m. the Commissioners returned to the office.

Private Road Standards

Mrs. Tiffany Swigert and Mr. Frederick T. Wachtel, County Engineer attended the meeting to
discuss the Prosecuting Attorney’s Opinion on the Road Construction Standards. Mrs. Swigert
stated that they have had a public hearing on the Private Road Standards and she would like to go
ahead and have the Commissioners adopt a resolution that would determine exactly what the
Commissioners would like Regional Planning to be able to approve. Mr. Wachtel stated that he
does not feel the county has any obligation towards private standards, as long as this does not come
back to the county. Mrs. Swigert stated that Regional Planning and the Commissioners need to
determine what position they would like to have toward these Private Road Standards. Mr. Shryock
asked if there are other Commissioners and Engineer’s that agree with him. Mr. Wachtel stated that
there are. He stated that he would like to have closure on this issue. Mr. Shryock stated that if he
understands this correctly, this will remove the building of the road going through Regional
Planning. Mr. Wachtel stated that there is a two-step process; the first coming through the
Commissioners and the second going through Regional Planning. Mrs. Swigert stated that this will
still go through Regional Planning to determine access management, soil and water and sewer and
then she will bring it to the Commissioners to determine if they want to move forward, then all
Regional Planning will look at is the lots and not the road. The Commissioners are in favor of
going this route. Mrs. Swigert stated that we will still require a maintenance agreement, but that
will be up to them. The Commissioners feel that these are private roads and the county has no
jurisdiction on them. Mrs. Swigert stated that the standards do require the private road to be a 60’
easement. However, the road only has to be drivable up to 16°. Mr. Fischer stated that these private
roads will be clearly labeled as such. The Commissioners asked Mrs. Swigert and Mrs. Beck to get
with the Prosecuting Attorney to make certain we follow the proper procedures to make these
standards work the way they would like them to.

Adjourn

At 12:00 p.m. Mr. Fischer adjourned the meeting.
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